PEARSON FAMILY CEMETERY

Located on Hilham Road, Putnam Co., TN http://www.ajlambert.com

Charley W. Cooper

b. 20 November 1893 – d. 27 January 1894.

Edna May Flowers

b. 23 August 1896 – d. 6 March 1897, d/o **Roberts L. Flowers** (1878-1909) & **Farnettie Pearson** (1872-1917), both buried in Nelson Cemetery, Overton Co., TN.

Grover Cleveland Pearson

b. 14 December 1887, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 31 August 1943, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 23rd of June 1915, Putnam Co., TN to **Dona (Stockton) Pearson**, b. 31 August 1896, TN – d. 6 February 1976, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Berry Ellison Stockton** (1874-1962) & **Fannie Carr Phy** (1873-1949). Grover Cleveland Pearson, s/o **Samuel Peyton Pearson** (1849-1893) & **Lovenia Jenkins** (1849-1917).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 166, #1066 – G. C. Pearson married 23 June 1915, Putnam Co., TN to Dona Stockton).

Tennessee Death Records (1908-1958)

Name: Grover Cleveland Pearson

Gender: Male **Race:** White **Age:** 55

Birth Date: 15 Dec 1887

Birth Place: Putnam, Tennessee, USA

Death Date: 31 Aug 1943

Death Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee, USA

Cause of Death Acute Leukemia
Father: Pate Pearson

Mathematical Pate Pearson

Mother: <u>Lovenia Jenkins</u>

Certificate Number: 19876

Joseph Pearson

b. 12 September 1808, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 August 1864, Putnam Co., TN, md **Tempie (Clark) Person**, b. 23 May 1812, TN – d. 8 August 1886, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Isaac Clark & Nancy Bounds**. Joseph Pearson, s/o **Sion Pearson & Polly Shaw**. (On tombstone: parents of Amanda, Terry, Sion, Lawson, Frances Thompson, Nancy Baldwin, Peyton, Joseph Jr. & Newton Pearson).

^{*}See Joseph L. Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

- *See Newton Jefferson Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.
- *See Samuel Payton Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.
- *See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

(1850 census 10th Civil Dist, Jackson Co., TN; Dwl: 403 - **Joseph Pearson** is head of household, 42 yrs. old, TN, md to **Tempy**, 36 yrs. old. Children: Amanda, 16 yrs. old; Elizabeth, 14 yrs. old; Avon, 11 yrs. old; Hugh, 7 yrs. old; Nancy, 4 yrs. old & Samuel Pearson, 10/12 yrs. old. All born in TN).

(1860 census 1st Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 88 - Joseph Pearson is head of household, 51 yrs. old, TN, md to Tempy, 46 yrs. old, TN. Children Lawson, 17 yrs. old; Nancy, 14 yrs. old; Peyton, 11 yrs. old; Joseph, 7 yrs. old & Newton Pearson, 4 yrs. old. All born in TN).

Joseph L. Pearson Jr.

b. 24 February 1853, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 August 1862, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Joseph Pearson** (1808-1864) & **Tempie Clark** (1812-1886).

*See Joseph Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

Mary Isabelle (Wilmoth) Pearson

b. January 1883, Overton Co., TN – d. 14 September 1956, Putnam Co., TN, md 1917 to **Robert N. Pearson**, b. 1874, TN – d. 1937, s/o **Samuel Payton Pearson** (1849-1893) & **Lovenia Jenkins** (1849-1917). Mary Isabelle (Wilmoth) Pearson, d/o **Isaac Franklin Wilmoth** (1856-1934) & **Theola Catherine "Theoly" Gragg** (1859-1901), both buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN.

- *See Neta Meidle Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.
- *See Samuel Payton Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mrs. Mary Isabelle Pearson, 73, who died at her home near Cookeville Friday, were held Sunday at the Post Oak Presbyterian Church. The Rev B W Covington officiated. Burial was in the Pearson Family cemetery near here. Whitson Funeral Home was in charge. She was the widow of Robert Pearson.

Survivors include a son, Oral, Cookeville; a daughter, Miss Netta Pearson, Cookeville; three brothers, Zina and Daniel Wilmoth, Rt 1 Algood; Winton Wilmoth, Rt 2 Algood; two sisters, Mrs. Alta Ford, Cookeville, and Mrs. Addie Davidson, Algood.

The Citizen Sept 19, 1956

Neta Meidle Pearson

b. 23 May 1918, TN – d. 20 October 1995, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Robert N. Pearson** (1874-1937) & **Mary Isabelle Wilmoth** (1883-1956).

*See Mary Isabelle (Wilmoth) Pearson Obt.

Newton Jefferson Pearson

b. 21 January 1856, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 May 1928, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Joseph Pearson** (1808-1864) & **Tempie Clark** (1812-1886).

Oral Huey Pearson

b. 1 March 1921, TN – d. 26 May 1991, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Robert N. Pearson** (1874-1937) & **Mary Isabelle Wilmoth** (1883-1956).

Samuel Payton Pearson

b. 21 November 1849, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 August 1893, Putnam Co., TN, md **Lovenia Penelope (Jenkins) Pearson**, b. 8 May 1849, TN – d. 20 February 1917. Samuel Payton Pearson, s/o **Joseph Pearson** (1808-1864) & **Tempie Clark** (1812-1886).

Census Place: 1880 District 15, Putnam, Tennessee

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275

Page 132D

Dwl: 75

DWI: /5							
Relation	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthp	olace	
Payett PERSON	Self	M	M	W	29	TN	
Occ: Farming		Fa: TN Mo: TN					
Louvenia PERSON	Wife	F	M	W	29	TN	
Occ: Keeping House			Fa: TN Mo: TN				
Fannie PERSON	Dau	F	S	W	7	TN	
Fa: TNMo: TN							
Robbert PERSON	Son	M	S	W	5	TN	
Fa: TN Mo: TN							

F. H. Putty

b. 25 December 1862 – d. 2 December 1898, md **Tempie A.** (**Thompson**) **Putty**, b. 19 December 1864, TN – d. 8 November 1949, d/o **William N.** "Bill" **Thompson** (1838-1914) & **Elizabeth Frances Pearson** (1837-1923).

(1900 census 19th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 148 – **Joseph Thompson** is head of household, 39 yrs. old, b. September 1860, TN, widow. Children: Walter, 14 yrs. old, b. August 1885; Alice, 11 yrs. old., b. July 1888; & Addie Thompson, 8 yrs. old., b. September 1891. All born in TN. Also living in the household: **Tempy Putty**, sister, 38 yrs. old, b. October 1861, TN, widow & **William Putty**, **grandson**, 1 yrs. old, b. November 1898, TN).

William Hison Putty

^{*}See Joseph Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See Mary Isabelle (Wilmoth) Pearson Obt.

^{*}See Grover Cleveland Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See Mary Isabelle (Wilmoth) Pearson Obt.

^{*}See Joseph Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

b. 8 February 1899, TN – d. 19 September 1952, s/o **F. A. Putty** (1862-1898) & **Tempie A. Thompson** (1864-1949).

Sarah Clarissa (Thompson) Qualls

b. 15 March 1867, TN – d. 17 October 1907, md **John Benson Qualls**. Sarah Clarissa (Thompson) Qualls, d/o **William N. "Bill" Thompson** 1838-1914) & **Elizabeth Frances Pearson** (1837-1923).

*See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

Addie Julia Thompson

b. 1 September 1891, TN – d. 24 July 1900, TN, d/o **Joseph Looney Thompson** (1860-1929) & **Nancy Reynolds** (1861-1900).

*See Joseph Looney Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

Amanda Mae Thompson

b. 6 October 1858, TN – d. 24 September 1880, d/o **William N. "Bill" Thompson** 1838-1914) & **Elizabeth Frances Pearson** (1837-1923).

*See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

Joseph Charles Thompson

b. & died 25 November 1899, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Joseph Looney Thompson** (1860-1929) & **Nancy Reynolds** (1861-1900).

*See Joseph Looney Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

Joseph Looney Thompson

b. 15 September 1860, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 April 1929, Putnam Co., TN, md Nancy (Reynolds) Thompson, b. 19 April 1861 – d. 23 May 1900. Joseph Looney Thompson, s/o William N. "Bill" Thompson 1838-1914) & Elizabeth Frances Pearson (1837-1923).

- *See Addie Julia Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.
- *See Joseph Charles Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.
- *See Laura Ann Thompson Obt.
- *See Walter Jackson Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.
- *See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

(1900 census 19th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 148 – **Joseph Thompson** is head of household, 39 yrs. old, b. September 1860, TN, widow. Children: Walter, 14 yrs. old, b. August 1885; Alice, 11 yrs. old., b. July 1888; & Addie Thompson, 8 yrs. old., b. September 1891. All born in TN. Also living in the household: Tempy Putty, sister, 38 yrs. old, b. October 1861, TN, widow & William Putty, grandson, 1 yrs. old, b. November 1898, TN).

Laura Ann Thompson Obt.

b. 24 September 1869, TN – d. 22 March 1950, TN, d/o **William N. "Bill" Thompson** 1838-1914) & **Elizabeth Frances Pearson** (1837-1923).

*See William N. "Bill" Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

Funeral services for Laura Ann Thompson, 80, were held Sunday afternoon at Carver Funeral Home with burial in the Pearson Family cemetery.

Miss Thompson died Friday at her home on Hilham Road after a short illness. She was a member of the Church of Christ. Having been blind most of her life, Miss Thompson did beautiful crochet and other handiwork.

Survivors include one sister, Mrs. Mary Terry, Detroit; and a number of nieces and nephews.

Putnam County Herald March 30, 1950

Walter Jackson Thompson

b. 5 August 1885, TN – d. 16 February 1871, s/o **Joseph Looney Thompson** (1860-1929) & **Nancy Reynolds** (1861-1900).

William N. "Bill" Thompson

b. 5 January 1838, Hawkins Co., TN – d. 24 March 1914, Putnam Co., TN, md **Elizabeth Frances (Pearson) Thompson**, b. 19 January 1837, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 May 1923, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Pearson** (1808-1864) & **Tempie Clark** (1812-1886). William N. Thompson, s/o **Esquire Looney Thompson Sr.** (1807-1858) & **Arena Sarah Davis** (1809-1898), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam, Co. TN.

(1860 census 1st Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 89 – **William N. Thompson** is head of household, 22 yrs., old, TN, md to Elizabeth, 24 yrs. old, TN. Child: Amanda Thompson, 1 yrs. old, TN).

Census Place: 1880 District 1, Putnam, Tennessee

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 92D

Dwl:

	Relation	Sex	Marr	Race	Age	Birthplace	
W.N. THOMPSON	Self	M	M	W	42	TN	
Occ: Farmer Fa: NC Mo: NC							
Elisabeth THOMPS	ON Wife	F	M	W	43	TN	
Occ: Keepir	ng House Fa: V	A	Mo: V	A			
Amandy THOMPSON	NDau	F	S	W	21	TN	
Occ: Housekeeping Fa: TN Mo: TN							
Joseph THOMPSON	Son	M	S	W	19	TN	
Occ: Works	On Farm	Fa: TN	Mo: T	N			
Tempy THOMPSON	Dau	F	S	W	15	TN	
\mathbf{F}_{0} . $\mathbf{TN}\mathbf{M}_{0}$. \mathbf{TN}							

Fa: TN Mo: TN

^{*}See Joseph Looney Thompson buried in Person Cemetery.

^{*}See Amanda Mae Thompson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See Joseph Pearson buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See Sarah Clarissa (Thompson) Qualls buried in Pearson Cemetery.

Sarah THOMPSON	Dau		F	S	W	13	TN
		Fa: TN		Mo: TN			
Laura THOMPSON	Dau	F	S	W	10	TN	
		Fa: TN		Mo: TN			
L.F. THOMPSON	Dau	F	S	W	8	TN	
		Fa: TN		Mo: TN			
Nancy THOMPSON	Dau	F	S	W	5	TN	
-		Fa: TN		Mo: TN			
Mary THOMPSON	Dau	F	S	W	3	TN	
-		Fa: TN		Mo: TN			

John T. "Little John" West

b. 17 February 1919, TN – d. 22 March 1920, TN, s/o **James Wilce West** (888-1962) & **Ora P. Qualls** (1898-1920).

Ora P. (Qualls) West

b. 6 July 1898 – d. 13 March 1920, md **James Wilce West**, b. 11 December 1888 – d. 29 November 1962, he is buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Wilce West, s/o **Isaac Alex West** (1866-1932) & **Cassa Swallows** (1865-1891). James Wilce West also md **Mary Alice** (**Tabor**) **West** (1890-1987). Ora P. (Qualls) West, d/o **John Benson Qualls** & **Sarah Clarissa Thompson** (1867-1907).

^{&#}x27;Son of J. W. and O. P. West' 'In Jesus arms sleeping'

^{*}See Ora P. (Qualls) West buried in Pearson Cemetery.

^{*}See more about the people & places of Putnam Co., TN at: http://www.ajlambert.com